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UNDERGROUND INJECTION CONTROL PERMIT APPLICATION 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
 
On June 5, 2017, Imerys Talc America, Inc. filed application# HN5-C9Q1-QKKHT, for a 
Project generally described as: The final closure of the open pit talc mine drainage system 
serving the inactive mine, located on Loop Road in Troy, Vermont.  Activities include the 
removal of above ground drainage system piping and the proper closure and 
abandonment of monitoring wells on site.  The infiltration basins are to be abandoned in 
place and allowed to naturally revegetate and function as wetlands.    
 
Permittee Information: 
 
 Applicant:   Imerys Talc America, Inc. 
     Contact: Robin Reilly, Land and Reclamation Manager 
     73 East Hill Rd.  
     Ludlow, Vermont   
     05149 
     (802) 228-6494 
     Robin.Reilly@imerys.com 
 
 Facility Type:   INDUSTRIAL 
 Facility Location:  Loop Road 
     Troy, Vermont 
 Discharge:   Quarry/Mine dewatering discharge 
 
The Underground Injection Control Program will review this application under the Vermont 
Environmental Protection Rules, Chapter 11, Underground Injection Control Regulations – for a 
Minor Application, dated 1982, revised 2014.  The complete application may be inspected at 
the Vermont Department of Environmental Conservation, Montpelier Office.  The UIC Program 
page can be assessed via: http://dec.vermont.gov/water/underground-injection-control. 
 
 
STATE PERMITTING PROGRAM & CONTACT: 
 
ATTN Underground Injection Control Coordinator:  Darlene M. Autery,  
Drinking Water and Groundwater Protection Division   
One National Life Drive - Main 2   
Montpelier, VT  05620-3521   
802-477-3441 
Darlene.autery@vermont.gov  


